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“The Tee Box”©

“The Official Newsletter of Rolling In Golf Club”
Vol 1V Mid-April 2016
Commentary From:    David Failuretee, Editor of The Tee Box

First, let me thank Rodney Cooper for composing this issue of “TTB” while I am away utilizing my media credentials to gain access to the media tent at Augusta National G.C. and other recent venues.  It sounds like the annual meeting was a roaring success and it was well reported by Rodney in this issue.  On to another topic:  You may have heard that the LPGA Tour has become affiliated with the PGA Tour. This has led to talk of resuming the mixed team event in which a PGA Tour member is paired with an LPGA Tour member. Do you remember the old J.C. Penny Classic?  If so, there could be some interesting pairings of PGA & LPGA members in the event.  Here are a few examples: how about a team of Love-Song, or Goosen-Kwak, Gay-Gal, Moore-Johnson, Reifers-Burnett, and Huh-Oh, to name a few.  Not likely, my guess!  Finally, with the nasty weather departing, can at last get on with the much-needed RIGC practice rounds.

Regards, D.F.  

 

THE GATHERING HAPPENED
RIGC held it spring 2016 gathering the first Saturday of April. Rod Cooper called the meeting to order around 4.45 pm introducing President Scott Moore. President Moore approached the podium covered in his artic gear. It appears from what I could hear from the facial wrappings, large Eskimo Hat and Jacket that President Moore was not pleased that he is here in Michigan with snow on the ground and the temperature outdoors reading in mid-twenties. However enduring this weather and knowing his position as the club president, Scott took the gear off and proceeded to conduct this spring annual meeting.

FROM RIGC PRESIDENT: “THE CLUB IS IN GREAT SHAPE”---those are the first words spoken by President Moore. He went to talk about how we have grown. Our retention of membership is about 95% for the past three years and we receive additional new member applications each year. The club membership to date is approaching the 70 mark.
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SM (Scott Moore) proceeded to have all the new members entering for 2016 to stand and introduce themselves along with their sponsor. SM went on to introduce the many committee heads who in turn had their minutes to discuss their various committee objectives—there was a call out the for volunteers to come forward and participate in a couple of committees. Volunteers are needed for the Tournament and Open Play, Competition  

Committee and the Member/Guest Invitational Committee Tournament. For the Tournament/Open Play-contact Rod Cooper by email at rcooper.rigc@gmail.com. for the Competition Committee contact Scott Moore at sdm984@sbcglobal.net. For assistance on the Member/Guest Invitational-contact Rod Cooper. 

RULES COMMITTEE: RULE CHANGES FOR “LOCAL CLUB RULES” 

There were discussions and explanation on some revised rules—called “Local Rules” that will be implemented into the 2016 play year. Such “Local Rules” would be the use of an anchored putter. All “Local Rules” or if you want to call them, club rule variances can be found on the clubs website.

IT IS important to understand that these “local rules” only apply to the  open play. ALL tournament play will be covered by the USGA/GAM rules for 2016. Only variances in the rules will be those changes for the specific day based upon current conditions.

Please go to the website www.rollingingolfclub.org to view these local rule changes and all inquiries, concerns or explanations of this can be address to the rules committee chaired by Bill Siegert www.wsiegert@yahoo.com
HANDICAP CHAIRMAN:
It was announced by SM that RIGC’s handicap chairman, Wynn Miller was again certified by USGA/GAM. RIGC is one of only a number of clubs that has a certified handicap chairman. Those of you that may have not met Wynn, you will meet him if you shoot a score that is much less than your handicap index indicates. Wynn is known for putting players on HIS WATCH list and you really do not want to be on Wynn’s watch list. If you have any questions or concerns about your handicap index, posting scores, adjusting posted scores, please address these to Wynn wynnmil@gmail.com 
WEBMASTER
 RIGC now has its own internal Webmaster. Mike Whitty, a member of our club for a number of years, jumped up to the board and stated that he would redo our website. That he has done and Mike discussed as much as he could with his hands tied a bit at the meeting for show and tell. The website will be one of the major lines of communication between the memberships.  Mike discussed the new login and password for each member to use as access to the members only page. Since there were only two thirds of our membership at this kick-off, Mike will be sending a blast email on how YOU can get into the member only sections. 

To our new 2016 members, the member’s only section has the clubs financials and listing of the past weeks play for all flights.

TOURNAMENT AND OPEN PLAY 
Rod Cooper introduced the new competitive setup for 2016. With the amount of members, the club will have three flights:    






Palmer Flight

all indexes from 12.0 and less






Nicklaus Flight 
12.1 to 18.9 indexes






Woods Flight

19.0 and greater
These three flights are specifically used for calculation of skins prize money. It is understood that there are players on the cusp of each group. A players could  jump from flight to flight each time the updated indexes are posted.  
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Inclusive of the three flights, the club has also established a division of play based upon our age. Through the definitions from GAM, RIGC now has the following Divisions:






OPEN DIVISION

Open to all players who wish to compete in the division. This division will play from the “blue or back tee’s” The distance for this division will be no less the 6400 yds, This division is usually open for players who have achieved a handicap index less than 12.0.
SENIOR and SUPER SENIOR DIVISION
This division is ONLY open to all players regardless of handicap index that have or will reach 55 years old minimum during the play year up to 69 years old. The yardage on play will be the middle tee boxes with a range of play from 6100-6400 yds.

MASTERS DIVISION
This division is open ONLY to members who have attained the age of 70 yrs. old (or will attain the age of 70 during the play year). This division will play from the forward tees. There are no restrictions on handicap index in this division. Masters division will play from the forward tee boxes and the distance will not exceed 6000 yds, A Masters age player may choose to play in the senior/super senior division or even the open division if they choose to.
Members, we studied these flight divisions many times. The competition and the tournament/open play committee chairs want to make these events competitive and, fun for all of our members and their guest. These divisions and flights may be confusing to you are first, but I assure all of you by the time we start our full swing of playing by mid-May, it will be as easy as eating a nice slice of apple pie with vanilla ice cream over it.

Now a quick breakdown example:


Player A is 66 yrs. old and an 8.5 index and wants to play in the open division----go for it---


Player B is 72 yrs. old and a 20.5 index and wants to play in the open division---No thanks—


We recommend that he Player B choose between the Senior/Super Senior and the Masters division, 
However we recommend them to play out the Masters Division. 

Something to think about---when RIGC was founded, we looked at not only be a club that “plays by the rules, but also enjoys the bonding of a brotherhood. I have made every effort to maintain that brotherhood by having RIGC play as many “SHOT GUN starts” as possible. As it stands we ONLY have less than 3 scheduled playing events that are not shotgun started, one being opening round of our Match Play which it should be.
It is very important that you let the scorer know which tee box you played from at the conclusion of your round. Many times the foursome you play in may be a mixed bag of tee boxes. That should not be a problem, since most all of us have played in a mix doubles game before. It will be up to the foursomes to figure the rotation of play. 
These variances are used only for OPEN play and NOT Tournament Play. Tournament information, qualifications and formats are address on each tournament sheet.
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RIGC TOURNAMENTS 2016
RIGC announce the 2016 tournament schedule of events:
RIGC Classic President’s Medallion Matchplay

RIGC Club Championships (Open, Senior, Super Senior, Masters, Net)

Member/Member

Mayor’s Yellow Ball Challenge

Member/Guest Invitational

“THE JUG” starts of to the finale shoot-out

Finale-27 hole blind draw

On the website, you will find a copy of each tournament information, requirements, and dates with their entry fees.
A Reminder note on RIGC Entry Fees and Event payout----
Each week unless otherwise stated, there is a $10.00 entry fee. At the conclusion of the event, the winning prizes will be distributed to the winners the following week. Results will be posted on the website under the Members Only section. Any questions, concerns or adjustments should be directed to Rod Cooper by email.
Prize Money Breakdown (from the $10.00 entry)

Low Net Scores

1st =50% of net pool ($2.00 of the $10.00 each player)
2nd  = 30% of the net pool
3rd = 20% of the net pool

Closes to the pin Par Threes

Each par three (max of 4) has a $20.00 closes to the pin prize

A player to get closes to the pin must par or better the hole.

If a player is the closes to the pin but fails to par or better, the prize money goes into the treasury. 
Place your name on the marker if you are closer and three putt

Flight Skins Money

This is based upon the number of players in your flight.

Each flight has its own skins distribution.

· There are not restrictions on the par threes----played from the assigned tee boxes.

SM went on to announce to the club about some of our ailing members. Al Kemp now on rehab for a quadruple bypass surgery was kind enough to join us with the assistance of Dave Kauppila. Al looking pretty darn good but will not be accepting any end cuts of Prime Rib for now.  Bill Huney our clubs 2015 Match Play Champions is battle a case of Prostatic Cancer and dealing with multiple doses of Chemo and Radiation Therapy. Jesse Phillips will be on a leave for a year while he and his wife resettle. All of our ailing and troubled members, our thoughts, and prayers go out to you. You will be in our general information email listings.
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A final note: I want to thank David Failuretee for asking me to write this Tee Box. As we see from the editorial by Mr. Failuretee, he has been busy trying to crawl under the gates of other PGA Tour events, just trying to pick up another story, autograph, free golf balls or even a club or two that a pro threw away.
All information provided to the members of RIGC is factual at this time and may be changed time to time to suit the discretion of Rod Cooper---why do you ask me that---“IT IS GOOD TO BE ME”

Thank you gentlemen and look for a number of upcoming emails until the website is fully functionable.

God Bless

RJCJR

